
AP Eligibility Criteria for Fee Reductions 

Students who are either enrolled or eligible to participate in the Federal Free or Reduced Price Lunch Program qualify 
for the College Board fee reduction on all AP Exams that they take in a given year.  

A student is eligible for free or reduced price lunches if his or her family's income is at or below 185 percent of the 
poverty level issued annually by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services.  

The table below lists annual family incomes, by family size, at 185 
percent of the poverty level.  If the AP student's family's income did 
not exceed the amount listed in the appropriate row and column, he 
or she qualifies for a College Board fee reduction.  

Size of Family Unit  Annual Family Income*  Annual Family Income*  
for Alaska  

Annual Family Income*  
for Hawaii  

1 $21,257 $26,548 $24,476 

2 $28,694 $35,853 $33,023 

3 $36,131 $45,159 $41,570 

4 $43,568 $54,464 $50,117 

5 $51,005 $63,770  $58,644 

6 $58,442  $73,075 $67,211 

7 $65,879 $82,381 $75,758 

8 $73,316 $91,686 $84,305 

*The figures shown under family income represent amounts equal to 185 percent of the 2012 federal income poverty 
guidelines established by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. These levels were published in the Federal 
Register, Vol. 78, No. 61, 3/29/13, p. 19179.  
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